Hill Top C.E. Primary School and Nursery
Newsletter – 5th November 2019
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Harvest Appeal

Thank you to all of you who supported our non-uniform day the Tuesday before half term, when we asked for donations with which we have now purchased a whole range of first aid equipment which will be sent out to countries such as Malawi, Tanzania and Uganda. This is organized by the Christian African Relief Trust, who are based in Huddersfield and is run by local volunteers. 
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This term’s Christian value is…..Compassion

As you know, during Friday’s Shine Time celebrations, we distribute a whole host of awards…Child of the Week, Tidiest Classroom, Attendance Cup etc – all of which are enthusiastically received. As a Church school, we will also be presenting our Christian Values Award, in the form of a small cross that can be worn on the collar / lapel of a polo shirt.

This award will be given to children who have demonstrated how they behave in the particular Christian Value we are focusing on in school in each particular term. This term we will be looking at ‘Compassion’ and will be exploring what this means and how we can demonstrate it in our everyday lives.
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Poppies in school
Poppies are available to be purchased in school over this next week. Please show your support to the work of the Royal British Legion.

We will also be selling: Poppy Zip Pulls (50p suggested donation), Poppy Reflectors (50p suggested donation), Poppy Wristbands (£1 suggested donation) and Poppy Snap Bands (£1.50 suggested donation).
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Shine Time Assemblies  / Open Mornings before Christmas

This half term we will be continuing with our special Class Shine Time Assemblies on Friday mornings from 9.00am through to 9.30am. Each class will be hosting special assemblies to share work they have been doing in class in an entertaining way. After Shine Time, you will be invited back into your child’s classroom where you are welcome to stay up until 10.30am. During this time, you will be able to see your child at work and speak to the class teacher about his / her targets. Shine Time dates are as follows:

Fri 15th Nov – Year 3 Shine Time
Other classes will be having special open mornings for parents on the following dates:
Thurs 7th Nov – Year 5 Open Morning
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Year 4 at Robinwood

This weekend, our Year 4 children will have a busy time at Robinwood Outdoor Education Centre, near Todmorden. Thank you to Mrs. Colman, Miss Padgett and Mrs. Wroot who will be giving up their weekend to ensure these children have an adventure filled, safe and memorable weekend.
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Remembrance Sunday

Our School Council will be heading up to the Cenotaph in Harold Park this Friday lunchtime to lay a range of wreaths that have been made in school by our children. If you do get time to call up to the cenotaph over the next week or so to pay your respects, please do look out for them.
Bags to School Day
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Bags have been distributed for collection of unwanted clothes and shoes. They can be brought into school on the morning of Wednesday 6th November (tomorrow). Please declutter for Bags2School day which generates money for our PFA.

Christmas Fayre
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The Christmas Fayre is by far our biggest and most important school fund raiser of the year. Our school fund account supports trips, visits, visitors to school, and subsidises a whole host of other experiences your children enjoy during the course of the school year. We will be asking for your support in a whole host of ways over the next few weeks. We are starting this week with collections of sweet jars, packets of sweets, and chocolate for one of our stalls. Just so you can be prepared: this is what we will be collecting:

	Week beginning
	Items to be collected

	This week
	Sweet jars, packets of sweets, chocolate

	w/b 11th Nov
	Tins, jars and bottles – wine, juice, sauce, bubble bath etc

	w/b 18th Nov
	Teddies (clean and in good condition please) and unwanted new gifts

	w/b 25th Nov
	We will have a non-uniform day where each class will be asked to bring a given item where we are short.


Easyfundraising
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Thank you to those of you who have been helping to raise funds for Hill Top children by doing your on-line shopping through easyfundraising.

Easyfundraising is an on-line shopping directory featuring hundreds of your favourite stores including Next, Amazon, Debenhams, HMV and Argos. 

At no extra cost to you, Hill Top will receive a donation of up to 15% for every purchase you make. It is completely free to register and you will not pay a penny more for your shopping. In fact you can actually save money as many retailers offer discounts and offers exclusive to easyfundraising.

So don't delay - register now and do your Christmas shopping online!

And please ask your friends and family to do the same.

Here are the best ways to register and shop:

Click on the direct links from the school website, register and choose Hill Top C of E Primary PFA as your good cause.

Or log on to http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/hilltopschbradford then register and choose Hill Top C of E Primary PFA as your good cause.

Then access your favourite stores through the easyfundraising website.

[image: image10.jpg]


Nursery Places for January 2020 – a few remaining

We are now in the process of making telephone calls and sending offer letters out to all parents and families who may be wanting a place at our Nursery from January. We are often left with disappointed families who thought their children were on our list – if you are in any doubt whether or not a child is on our internal list, please speak with our office. Can you please spread the word to any families who might not currently have children at Hill Top, but may be wanting a Nursery place from January to contact our school office with their child’s details.

Lego Wanted
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If you are clearing out the toy boxes or toy cupboards and have any spare bits of Lego, please send into school as we can make full use of it. Many thanks.
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School Newsletters

All newsletters are now distributed electronically. There are several ways in which to do access them:

The Hill Top App  - there are details on our website on how to find and download this.

Our school Web site: Another way to access the newsletter is to subscribe on the school website: www.hilltop.ngfl.ac.uk  (Go to ‘Parents’, choose ‘Newsletters’ and then scroll down the page to the subscribe section.) The newsletter is also avaiable to view direct from our website.

If none of these are possible for you, you can request a paper copy from our school office.

Our newsletters contain useful information and exciting opportunities so please don’t miss out!

Climbing Equipment and Gym Equipment

Can we remind parents that the KS1 climbing frame must not be used by children before or after school for health and safety reasons. When it is used during school hours, children are carefully monitored by staff to ensure they have the ability to use it sensibly and safely.
The same applies to the exercise equipment in the KS2 playground. We do recognise that it can be difficult to keep children off it, but please also bear in mind that the gym equipment is for KS2 children only.

Dates for you diaries
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Thurs 28th Nov
Christmas Fayre from 3.30pm

Wed 4th Dec
Early Years morning and afternoon Christmas productions 
Wed 11th Dec
Key Stage 2 afternoon and evening Christmas Production
Thurs 12th Dec
Christmas Dinner

Fri 20th Dec
Carols in the Playground (being led by KS1, but all welcome) at 1.00pm
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Milk Money

We no longer collect milk money. If you would like your child to have milk, please register on-line at www.schoolmilkuk.co.uk where payment can be made.

PFA
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Our PFA are a very proactive group of parents and friends of Hill Top who organise a series of fundraising events to support our whole school development projects during the course of the school year. We are very grateful to the differences that they continue to make to the opportunities we can create for our children as well as enhancing our school environment. We are always keen for new parents, grandparents, carers to join our PFA to bring new and fresh ideas to the table – if you can help please contact our Parental Involvement Worker Debbie Johnston or email hilltoppfa@gmail.com 
Our PFA have organized the following events:
Family Disco – this will be held at Low Moor Club on Friday 6th December. Please keep this date free; more information will be sent home after half term.
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Theatre Trip

Our next KS2 Theatre Trip planned is to see The Wizard of Oz at Leeds Playhouse on the evening of Thursday 19th December –places are filling up very quickly. If your child would like to go, please book a place via Parent Pay.

D. Martin – Head Teacher
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